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   March 7th, 2024 
 
 
 
Ledyard WPCA 
Attn: Ed Lynch 
741 Colonel Ledyard Highway   
Ledyard, CT 06339-1511 
  
 
Re: Ledyard Multi-Use Pathway   
 
Dear Mr. Lynch,  
 
 The receipt of your request for Groton Utilities Project Management, inspection labor at Col. 
Ledyard Highway, for the proposed Multi-Use Pathway & Sidewalk is acknowledged and installation of a 
tapping sleeve valve for 1 fire hydrant by Groton Utilities’ Distribution crew (hydrant to be re-located by 
others).  We have prepared the following ESTIMATE based upon our discussions for your use: 
 
 Estimated charges from Groton Utilities: = $18,975.00 
 
  
 Groton Utilities will provide the following: 
 

• 12” x 6” Tapping Sleeve Valve 
• Tapping Service 
• Inspection of all water service, fire service, and main crossings 
• Updates to all records as needed indicating crossing location and separation measurements 
• Valve operation as needed for isolating section of main and fire hydrant services 

 
 This estimate of cost prepared by the Engineering Department is provided for informational 
purposes only.  You will be responsible for the actual cost of any work done by this Department. Actual 
cost shall be understood to include all Department charges for labor, material, and equipment with an 
applicable markup on labor to cover overhead expenses.  Any charges from outside contractors will be 
billed at actual cost. 
 
 Should you have any questions concerning this estimate, please feel free to contact me at 860-
460-0595. 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
  GROTON UTILITIES 
 
 
 
 Cesar Osuba 
 Project Manager 
 


